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2017 Delta Theta Chi Scholarship Winners 

 
 

From your Shining Leaders 2015-2017 
 
 

 
 

Thank you for the wonderful memories 
                                                                                            -------NEC 

Back row L to R:      Taygeta Trustee Jane Harrell, TX NU 
                              Sterope Trustee Karen Kammer OH MU 
                              N.E.S.T. Cindi Cook, KS Beta 

                   Electra Trustee Janelle Clark, KS Alpha 
                              Celaeno Trustee Susan Yoder, IN Eta 
                              Alycone Trustee Joyce Miller, CA Iota 
Front row:               National Vice President Teresa Carter, KS Beta 
                              National President Becky Kueffer, OK Zeta 
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From our National President 

Notice the twinkle in her eyes  
And 

the warmth of her smile? 

Dear Sisters, 
     Spring is here and National Convention will be here in June.  I am 
looking forward to seeing as many DTC Sisters as possible.  I will 
miss you if you cannot make it to San Diego. I know Alcyone 
Province is working very hard so we will have ñA Royal Affaireò.   It 
has been an honor to serve on the National Board and as your 
National President.  I know each member of DTC will continue 
to work hard to grow our Sisterhood and welcome New Sisters. I 
wish each of you many Blessings in the coming years and know I am 
not far away if you should need anything.  My DTC Sisters have 
given me many Blessings and I thank you.  "Hold High the Torch of 
Delta Theta Chi." 
And always remember to LIVE, LAUGH and LOVE........... 
In Sisterly Love, 

Becky Kueffer 
National President 
Delta Theta Chi Sorority 
 
 

 
From our National Vice President 

Notice the twinkle in her eyes?   Oh NO... 
That is rabbit pellets 

 

 Dear Sisters of Delta Theta Chi: 
Spring has arrived and summer cannot be far behind; and we all 

know what that meansé. vacation and of course National 

Convention in San Diego.  I am counting down the days until my 

car full of ñstuffò heads toward the west and brings me to my 

Alcyone sistersô castle.  I am hoping that many of you from across 

the country will be joining us at the ñRoyale Affaireò!  

Final membership numbers are not in yet.  We were holding our 

own on the membership count.  Just when I  feel pretty confident 

about getting ice cubes poured over my head  I  receive news of 

another sister that has chosen to leave us, because she is just 

ñtoo busyò for us or she ñno longer enjoysò going to her chapter meetings.  This makes me 

so sad; actually, it hurts my feelings.    I try to think I am never too busy for my sisters.  

Other than my close family members, my DTC sisters are the ones who come to my aid 

when I need help, who support my times of trouble, who mourn with me in times of 

sadness, and rejoice with me in times of happiness.  And, as for chapter meetingsé.they 

may not always be filled with wine tasting, crafts and eating chocolate, but they are the two 

nights a month I get to be with the women who make my life so full and energize me.  I 

truly enjoy visiting with my chapter sisters and enjoy hearing letters from our Province 

Officers and National Officers.  Call me weird, but I LOVE Delta Theta Chi.  
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On a happy note, rushes have been taking place all over the United States with at least 

one new possible chapter in the works and several smaller chapters gaining members.  

We have new web maven and a new social media maven, as President Becky told you in 

her letter earlier this spring.  They have some great new ideas for us that should help in 

recruitment.  Additionally, President Becky Kueffer will be telling you more about our look 

into the future of Delta Theta Chi at National Convention.  BE THERE OR BE SQUARE!  

(Do they say that anymore?) 

Until I see you in Juneé.enjoy the spring weather, start packing for National Convention 

and travel safe.  If you need any help prior to June for anything dealing with our wonderful 

sisterhood, drop me an email at tcarterdtc@gmail.com or call me at 316-285-7220.  I am 

here to help anyway I can.  When I see you in June, I will be the one sitting by the pool 

ready to get very cold with ice cubes!!! 

Hold High the torch! 

Teresa L. Carter 

National Vice President             

 

Sterope Province Trustee 

Notice the mischievousness in her eyes 
And 

Oh my… the better to see you with my DEAR!! 

                                          
Dear Sisters:  
I am always excited to see the spring issue of the Pleiad. I love 
the warmer temperatures and the sunshine that goes along with 
spring. The flowers bloom and the start of new beginnings are 
always in the air. This is also the issue where the National 
Scholarship winners are announced. This is an exciting time for 
these young scholars.  
 
I am looking forward to seeing many of you in June at our 
National Convention. San Diego is such a beautiful city. I know 
Alcyone Province has many wonderful things planned for ñA 
Royal Affaireò. 

 
I have enjoyed representing Sterope Province as their Trustee these past two years. I 
have chaired the Constitution and Bylaws committee and the proposed changes have 
been submitted for your vote in June. In the future, I hope you continue to discuss our 
Constitution and Bylaws and make any proposed changes in hopes of making Delta Theta 
Chi the best that it can be. What a special ñsisterhoodò we share. I am blessed to have 
each of you in my life.  
 
In Sisterly Love,  
Karen Kammer, Sterope Province Trustee 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tcarterdtc@gmail.com
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Electra Province Trustee 
These eyes look????  Don’t say it 

 
Greetings Dear Sisters 
 

Where has the time gone?  For the last 2 years ï yes 2 - I have been 
representing my Electra Sisters.  I have traveled to many Foundersô 
Day Celebrations.   Due to family commitments, I was not able to 
attend as many other Province functions as I would have liked.  
Perhaps the next go around! 
I am thrilled to be attending the 2017 National Convention in San 
Diego.  I will do my best to represent my Electra Sisters ï wishing you 
could all be there.  
I have been the National Trustee in charge of placing the wonderful 
news from most all of the Delta Theta Chi Sorority Chapters into 
these Pleiad pages.  It has been a great experience and hope each of 
you have enjoyed reading what your sisters across the states have 

been involved in, and enjoying.  Each chapter has wonderful ideas on educational 
programs, social events and sisterhood. 
I truly have been blessed that the Province Pleiad Representatives have been responsible 
and timely in the submission of such news. The Pleiad could not happen without your 
assistance. THANK YOU.  
I have been in charge of submitting web site information to the Web Mavens.  Thank you 
Cathie Barber (now retired as Web Maven) for your dedication and Congratulations to the 
new Web Mavens ï Candace Moore (Website) and Gail Allen (Facebook). 
I wish each of you a wonderful and joyous Spring/Summer filled with lots of memory 
making moments. 
 
Fraternally and in Sisterly love, 
Janelle Clark Electra Province Trustee 
 
 

Celaeno Province Trustee 
These eyes are watching you  

 
Dear sisters, 
As I finish my term as Trustee of Celaeno Province and turn over 
the reins to my successor Kathy Adair, I just want to say thank you 
for all your warm hospitality, accepting responsibility to serve on 
committees and all the hard-working sisters who do so much to 
make Delta Theta Chi great.  As national literacy chair the past two 
years, I have seen some wonderful things that chapters are doing 
to promote literacy. Keep up the good work and hold high the 
torch!  This picture was taken as I read to students as The Cat in 
the Hat on Dr. Seussôs birthday this year in March. Reading to 
children is one of the most rewarding things you can do! 
 

Susan Yoder, 2013-2017 Celaeno Province Trustee 
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Alycone Province Trustee 
and where are my eyes? 

 

When I was installed as Alcyone Trustee 4 years ago, I thought 4 
years is a long time but time passed quickly and now my term will be 
ending this June. For the past 4 years, it has been my pleasure to 
have had the opportunity to work with such dedicated hard working 
sisters on the NEC board. 
 Delta Theta Chi has been an integral part of my life beginning with KS 
Theta as a charter member in Electra and continuing with CA Iota as a 
charter member in Alcyone. Being a member of Delta Theta Chi has 
afforded me experiences I would not have had if I had not been in 
sorority.  It has pushed me beyond my comfort zone many times. 
Sorority has much to offer if one will only take advantage of its many 
offerings.  Education has always been important to me and I feel we 
really need to continue to advocate for the arts in our community and 

even though we may be small in number, we can still make a big influence.  
Our scholarship program is such a valuable part of our sorority and for the past two years, 
I have had the pleasure of chairing the Scholarship program. I am amazed by the 
outstanding quality of the Memorial Scholarship applicantsô resumes. I want to thank 
everyone who participated in this most worthwhile project because without your 
participation, this project could not happen. 
In closing, I thank my Alcyone sisters for putting their faith in me as their trustee and for the 
wonderful support they gave me these past four years.  Hold high the torch.  
In sisterly love, 
Joyce Miller, Alcyone Trustee 
 
 

Taygeta Province Trustee 
Does she only have eyes for Sluggerrr? 

 
Delta Theta Chi Sisters, 
I was hoping by the time of writing this article for the Summer 
Pleiad that we would have a new chapter in Taygeta Province. 
There are a couple of women in Houston still trying to get enough 
women to begin a chapter in Delta Theta Chi Sorority. This has 
been a busy spring working with them and seeing the excitement in 
those who have already signed contracts. We are not giving up on 
this prospective chapter! 
What a great time I have had serving as Taygeta Province Trustee! 
What fun it has been! I never dreamed I would be so busy, travel 
so much, and meet so many of my wonderful DTC sisters! Thank 
you all for your love and support these past four years. 

Our National Convention is upon us. I am so excited to have a ñsister fixò, laughing, 
sharing, hugging, and enjoying being with you all. 
See you in San Diego! 
In Sisterly Love, 
Jane Harrell, Taygeta Province Trustee 
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National Executive Secretary-Treasurer 
These eyes are looking everywhere…watch out! 

 
I am getting so excited about National Convention and hope that all 
of you are as well.  I have been told many of you this in the past, 
but of all of the National Conventions that I have attended, San 
Diego was definitely the most fun and memorable.  I am expecting 
this one to be even better.  
There is so much work that I have to get done prior to National 
Convention, but you can help me out by getting your 
delegate/alternate and proxy forms back to me as soon as possible.  
I also need to have the forms returned to me with your newly 
elected chapter officers.  This is all information that I must have 
prior to convention in order to make the transition of our new 
trustees as smooth as possible. 

On a personal note, I thank each one of you and your chapters for the cards, emails and 
good wishes since my knee surgery in late March.  I am progressing ahead of the 
schedule my Dr. and physical therapist anticipated, so I am well on my road to recovery.  
After all, there are so many fun things to do and see in San Diego, I have to be able to get 
around.  Looking forward to seeing many of you very soon! 
In Sisterly love, 
Cindi Cook, N.E.S.T. 

 
 

National Memorial Scholarships 
Ilona Malinovska 

                                                                                         
Ilona will be graduating this spring from El Camino High School located in 

Oceanside, California  with honors (currently ranked 3 out of 732) passing many 

Advanced Placement exams (6 to date and 6 more to attempt) and qualifying for 

the National Honor Society of which she is President this year. She is active in 

the school community by participating and being a student leader of the 

Academic team, Varsity Cheer and Track teams and Fellowship of Christian 

Athletes. In addition to her school activities, Ilona has been very active in the 

community by taking an internship at a local Medical Center, becoming an 

assistant to the campaign manager for a congressional candidate and being a 

delegate to the California Girls State Leadership Training Program.   

Ilona is not one to let the many challenges she has faced get in her way. As one 

of her teachers wrote,” She consistently has a positive attitude and strives to do 

her best in all areas of her life regardless of her circumstances.  Another teacher 

wrote,” I believe the biggest contributing factor to Ilona’s successes in her 

athletics and academics is how she approaches them.  She is quite an athlete and a scholar but her personality 

is even greater.  Because she has such drive, determination, and optimism, Ilona looks at things as a 

challenge, as something to not only figure out but to master! Ilona and her mother moved from the Ukraine 

in 2014.  Ilona now  lives  with her grandmother in Oceana, an over 55 housing development, as her mom 

works full time and is currently attending college at night to earn her BA Degree.  

Ilona’s intended major in college is Biology. She writes” after being a part of medical internships and 

volunteer positions in various departments of the hospital, I have learned that I enjoy the fast pace 

environment of the medical field as well as helping people get better.”  Her ultimate goal is to be able to 

travel to a third world country where she can provide services to struggling women as an obstetrician and 

gynecologist. 

Congratulations CA Omicron 
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National Memorial Scholarship      
 Bryant Huang 

Bryant Huang will be graduating from Rancho Bernardo High School located in 

San Diego with a cumulative GPA of 4.6585.His High School activities include 

Curator and Organizer of TEDxRBhigh, Founder and President of Mentors of 

RBHS, President National Honor Society, Vice President, Key Club, and a member 

of the Varsity Volleyball team, Best Buddies and Bronco Ambassadors.  His 

extracurricular activities include serving as an Intern for Congressman Scott Peters, 

and Music Instructor of the Salvation Army. In addition, he performs weekly 

concerts at a local senior center.  In 2015, he was the MTAC State Panel Finalist 

and in 2016, he was the winner of the American Protégé International Piano and 

Strings Competition where he performed at Carnegie Hall. 

Bryant and his friend Mark became consumed at the beginning of their junior year 

on how they could leave a positive impact on their school. They started a 

mentorship program. They wanted to help the younger students make better 

decisions about their path through school. As Bryant said in his own words, “I 

personally went from someone who studied all day and lived very narrow-mindedly to someone who can 

now see the bigger picture.  That isn’t to say I don’t care about school but I now see there is more to life.” 

Bryant’s teacher, who has been a teacher for 35 years, writes that Bryant is among the brightest of them and 

definitely one of the most kind and giving people too.  His integrity is unmatched and his desire to always 

contribute and learn will take him wherever he desires to go in his field. 

Bryant plans to major in economics and eventually help develop solutions for the economic problems of the 

world. His family faced a great hardship during the recession of 2008, which was instrumental in his choice 

of a major that led to a great passion for learning through higher education in college. 

Congratulations to CA Omicron Chapter 

 

 

Marie Graham Scholarship Winner 
Brighton Kay White 

                                               
Brighton is a freshman at Texas Tech University where she is currently 
working on a double major in Biology and Human Development and 
Family Studies. During her high school years, she completed 26 credit 
hours of core college classes and will complete most of all the required 
core classes by the end of her first year of college. Next year she plans 
to focus more on her degree classes with goals of finishing her 
undergraduate work in 3 to 3 l/2 years. She would like to do a study 
Abroad Program next summer.  Her ultimate goal is to become a dentist 
so that she can serve others on medical missions and eventually own 
her own practice. 
While she was in high school, she was a Tennis Camp Volunteer Coach 
and took part in a Mission Trip to Dominican Republic and a mission trip 
to Alaska.  She was also on the High School Tennis team as well as a 

member of the Band where she served as Band squad leader and band wind captain. 
Her high school teacher wrote that Brighton displays a tremendous moral perspective, and has 
shown exceptionally strong interest in service to others in being a member of groups in her church 
and school.  Her leadership abilities have been developed through her involvement in 
organizations such as FCCLA (Family, Careers & Community Leaders of America) where she 
advanced to national competition. 
Brighton is a relative of Becky Kueffer, OK Zeta Chapter.                                                               
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Province Chapter News 
 

Alcyone Province 
Submitted by Alcyone National Representative Ruthi Enyeart, CA Omicron 

 
CA Epsilon 
CA Epsilon is sailing along. We are anticipating Alcyone Province Spring Open Board, 
National Convention, and then our own Alcyone Province Convention.  We just announced 
our scholarship winner, which is, of course, the highlight of our year. We have been 
struggling.  Can't lie.  The girls went to Carolannôs for dinner to go through the applications.  
Wish we had a bottomless checking account. There are so many in need.  
 
WA Alpha 
We were very busy in October getting ready for our Alcyone Province Convention that was 
held in Marysville on October 21 ï 23, 2016. We all had a fun time with our Alcyone 
sisters. On December 3, 2016, Cheryl and Kristine went to Timber Creek Lodge to help the 
photographer take photos of dogs with their families. This was a fundraiser for ñHomeward 
Petò.  On December 4, 2016, a few of us went to Beaumont Winery in Woodinville, made 
wreaths, and tasted wine.  On December 17th we had our Christmas Party at Kristine 
Dundas-Rankinôs home. Our chapter was dark during December and January.  We 
continue to collect box tops, sell Seeôs candy and try to recruit new members into our 
group. 
 
CA Theta 
CA Theta is still busy with National Convention.  We may be small..... however, we are 
mighty... and keep plugging along. 
 
CA Omicron 
We are an extremely busy chapter, and this winter has seen us even busier.  The June 
2017 A Royal Affaire National Convention taking place here in San Diego, followed by 
hosting the fall Alcyone Province Convention in October, has really kept our committees 
burning the midnight oil.  In addition to the conventions, weôve had our standard meetings 
with educational programs.  Philanthropic projects have included collecting aluminum cans 
for our scholarship recipient; Stand Up for Kids dinners; food collections for Feed America; 
collecting blankets and towels for PAWS; pre-school supplies for the San Diego Rescue 
Mission; Ronald McDonald house and others.  Chapter fund-raising included a Mexican 
Train night and a wine tasting and auction; weôre also selling DTC totes as a fundraiser for 
Province Convention.  Of course weôre a very social chapter with a Shakespeareôs Corner 
Shoppe Tea; annual Christmas Party; White Elephant exchange; local winery tour; and 
monthly Mexican Train get together, etc.  Weôre looking forward to continuing to be a very 
productive chapter and to seeing all of you whenever possible! 
 
CA ETA 
This yearôs program presentations are stories of extraordinary women, ranging from NASA 
mathematician Katherine Johnson (ñHidden Figuresò) to Lucille Ball and Sister Theresa. 
Holidays are always busy, and weôve had a busy Spring too. There was the 20th 
anniversary of ñRead Across America Dayò, with our annual donation of books to local 
elementary classrooms. Then we joined Delta Kappa Gamma Society International (an 
organization for women educators to which some of our Eta sisters also belong) for a fun 
bus trip to the California/Nevada Stateline casinos and shopping center.  Shoppers 
stocked up and most of our gamblers won, plus we played games all the way there and 
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back, netting a nice chunk of change for their treasury and ours. Now weôre focusing on 
arrangements for National Conventionôs Saturday night ñRoyal Affaireò banquet and 
program in June.  See ya in San Diego! 
 
CA Sigma 
CA Sigma Chapter was host for the Alycone Spring Open Board this year.  For location, 
we chose a beautiful castle, Benedict Castle, in Riverside, CA.  Fifty (50) Alcyone sisters 
"cavorted" and enjoyed a Courtyard Breakfast Buffet and our speaker, Ralph Joseph, who 
brought the Castle "ALIVE" with the history he shared.  
Through our philanthropic endeavor, we raised $350 for the Marie Graham Scholarship 
fund.  A very heartfelt thank you to all of the donors. 
 
 

Celaeno Province 
Submitted by Celaeno National Pleiad Representative Connie Schwering, IN Kappa 

 
IN Alpha 
Although small in number we have been active.  We hold a business meeting once a 
month.  In October we held our annual rush party.  November our sisters had an 
educational on other cultures.  December was for our annual Christmas party.  In January, 
Alpha celebrated 33 years together with dinner and an Elvis impersonator.  Alpha had a 
silent auction and in March, our sisters had a discussion on the movie ñThe Shackò. 
 
IN Gamma  
In October we had a ham/bean and hotdog roast and discussed National Convention.  In 
November, our Educational was Jeanne Robertson (renowned humorist) and Thanksgiving 
meal with attire.  In December, our Christmas caroling was via phone to members who 
could not attend.  We had a cookie swap and sold 53 poinsettias.  In January, we 
submitted articles for the Province Pleiad entitled ñAll About Youò. Each member selected 
a ñfamous womanò and spoke about their selection. Our social was Movie Night (ñMurder 
She Wroteò).  Our February fundraiser was enjoyed by all (Make it or Bake it).  We enjoyed 
a ñTickle our Taste Budsò by going out to eat.  Getting MORE excited about National 
Convention!!!! In March, we learned about National & Province news and our educational 
was ñWeather Relatedò.  We had a St. Patrickôs Day Bingo party and made plans for 
Gammaôs 70th Birthday in May.  
 
IN Eta 
Four guests attended our October rush party.  The November educational was about 
computers.  We had a rush tea for Ricki Renbarger. At our Christmas dinner party, we 
celebrated 62 years.  Pat Fawley gave a program about Delta Theta Chi pins and badges.  
In January, Pat gave a book review.  Carol Larson and Jane Sickman conducted the 
pledging ceremony for Ricki Renbarger.  Our February program included stories about 
creating adult coloring books.  Elkhart Municipal Airport Manager David Pixey presented a 
program, which included a flight instructor who showed aircraft and an air traffic controller 
who gave us a tour of the control tower.  Throughout the year, sisters had planned 
activities for social time after our business meetings. 
 
IN Kappa 
Sisters theme ñBloom Where You Are Plantedò brought a new ñbloomer pledgeò after our 
Rush Party featuring Sômores over an open fire and decorated pumpkins and ghosts in 
October.  Marsha Hammôs initiation in April added a new sister to our chapter.  Kappa 
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Sisterôs got into the Christmas spirit in November and became artists by painting snowmen 
on canvas.  Our annual home tour was a success in November with four homes and one 
business toured.  Indiana Kappa is hosting the Celaeno Province Spring Convention at the 
end of April with the theme ñRoll the Dice with Delta Theta Chiò.  We look forward to 
hosting our Celaeno Province sisters and guests. 
 
IN Lambda 
IN Sigma  

                     
Electra Province 

Submitted by Electra National Pleiad Representative Mary Kreager, NE Eta 
 
KS Alpha  
The Kansas Alphas have been busy this winter, learning.  From a book review of Sweet as 
Pies Tough as Nails by CEO of BAMA Pies, Paula Marshall, we learned every time we eat 
a pie at McDonalds, we are eating a BAMA Pie. We hosted a social in February for 
members and friends.  At March Trivia Night, we spent time in the Goodyear guardhouse 
thanks to tornadoes in the area. We also visited Leaping Llamas, a new business in 
Topeka, which sells paintings, soaps, lotions and cards with a Kansas connection. In April, 
we learned about weather cycles and the warming and cooling of our 
atmosphere.  Currently we are in a cooling cycle. Upcoming meetings include a discussion 
on Scarlett OôHara, a movie critique on Dorothy Gale of The Wizard of Oz, and of course, 
a Founders Day celebration in July.    Cyndy Hunt, Reporter 

Kansas Beta 
The Kansas Betaôs have been busy learning about the Kansas DUI Victims center, baking 
sweets for our Officers in Blue to have during the holiday season, chasing poltergeist at 
the old airport terminal, making valentines for our sweeties, learning about Saint Teresa of 
Calcutta, celebrating our Founders Day, serving the poor at the Lords Diner, and preparing 
to go to National Convention in San Diego.  Whew!!!  We are happy to have a new sister 
Betty Jameson, since the last edition of this fine publication. Her big sister is Cathie 
Barber.   Leslie Beers, Reporter 
  
KS Theta   
Kansas Theta had to cancel a couple of meetings this late winter and early spring due to 
scheduling conflicts and weather. We will be meeting in Emporia at the home of Sister 
Marty Atkisson on Saturday April 29, 2017. The first Friday in June we will be going to the 
NOTO Art Walk in Topeka. We all are looking forward to a great time together. Two Theta 
sisters will be attending National Convention in San Diego this coming June. Vicki Lignitz 
and Jane Loveless will be venturing to San Diego. Sister Vicki will make it a vacation with 
relatives she has not seen for 40 years after National Convention. We wish all of our 
Sisters a wonderful Summer and weôll see you in Omaha in October for the Electra 
Province Conclave.    Jane Loveless, Reporter 

NE Zeta  
The NE Zeta Sisters continue participating in the Next Chapter Book Club and supporting 
our ñAdoptedò Classroom.  The Little Free Library project is currently on hold.  We viewed 
an exhibit at the Durham Museum on Prohibition in November.  We finished the year with 
our Christmas Party. After dinner, we shared fun and laughter over our White Elephant Gift 
Exchange. We also brought gifts for ñadoptedò classroom that included ñrewardò items for 
incentives and restocking needed classroom supplies.  In Jan., we met for our Annual New 
Yearôs Brunch.  Our regular business meetings resumed in February. Long-time member, 
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Lynn Ford, submitted her resignation, which was accepted with regret.  Our Educational 
Programs in 2017 have included membersô review of a book or movie and viewing a DVD 
about Laura Bush, a Notable Woman of the 21st Century.  Karen Tichy also participated in 
a Dr. Seuss book read.  We look forward to Spring activities and are anxious for Mary 
Kreagerôs return to health and be in our midst.    Kathie Garrean, Reporter 
 
NE Eta  
The Nebraska Etas held our annual Pumpkin Carving Contest, in October, at the home of 
Deb Ourecky, and had a great time. At Christmas, we held our gift exchange and made 
ornaments, again at Deb's house. We are excited to be celebrating our 21st Foundersô 
Day this Saturday, the 22 of April.  We can't believe that we are finally "grown up"! We are 
proud that our newest little sister, Julia Ourecky, is becoming a big sister!  Mariah Kohrt 
will be pledged following our Foundersô Day luncheon. (Sure is nice, having new 
young ladies join us) We are also busy planning for the Electra Province Conclave, to be 
held in Omaha, October 6-8, 2017. We are hoping that most of you will be able to attend 
our "Adventures in Sisterhood".  On a personal note, jobs and family have often interfered 
with our meeting schedule, but we keep on truckin'.      Alma Santos, Reporter  
 
MO Delta  
The Missouri Delta chapter has been very busy this sorority year!  We took November, 
December, January, February and March off for the winter months.  We reconvened on 
April 1, and have been planning for Electra Province Educational Director Eileen Neeleyôs 
Achievement Contest.  We are looking forward to seeing everyone in San Diego June 23-
25, 2017!  Mindy Neeley, Missouri Delta President 
 
KS Kappa  
The Kansas Kappaôs have been busy already this year. We started out the year going to 
see a local production of the "Basement Church Ladies" and then having various holiday 
parties. We just celebrated Star Wars day/Cinco de mayo with a "May the Fourth be with 
you at a Mexican restaurant" rush party.  The Kappaôs are staying busy also with our 
continuing education program with our presentations of books about strong women such 
as Tina Fey, Maria from Sesame Street and First Lady Louisa Adams.  Lastly, we are 
extremely excited about signing a new pledge!  Janella will be a great addition to our 
chapter!  Gail Allen, Reporter 
 

Sterope Province 
Submitted by Sterope National Pleiad Representative Helen Belcher, OH Mu 

ï assisted by Sharon Osterberger, OH Mu 
 
Ohio MU  
Here in Ohio Valley, Ohio Mu chapter had a mild winter with spring weather coming early. 
We had a wonderful Christmas Party at the home of President Edith Breidenthal.  We 
enjoyed a wonderful dinner, exchanged gifts and discovered who our secret pals were. 
Sister Edith Breidenthal won our drawing for free membership dues. 
This last year has been hard and in February, we lost Sister Martha Humphrey. She was a 
member of Ohio Mu since 1976. Even at the age of 96, she was still involved with our 
chapter. We are excited about pledging a new sister this spring. She is both, artist, and a 
musician.  In Sisterly, Love-Helen Belcher  
                                                                                                                           
Maryland Alpha    
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Taygeta Province 
Submitted by Taygeta National Pleiad Representative Jan Coles, TX Zeta 

 
OK Alpha   
The Sisters of Oklahoma Alpha continue to enjoy each other and participate in projects 
that will benefit us, and our community, in ways that will reflect the purposes of Delta Theta 
Chi.  Each year seems to bring more blessings to our wonderful Sister Sorority.  Even 
though age is creeping up on all of us, the younger sisters do a great job Carrying the 
Torch High and of course, the "older members" continue to be wonderful examples and 
participants.  We are spotlighting successful entrepreneurs and businesswomen in our 
community.  A few of the examples are Paula Marshall, CEO of Bama Pie,  Jill Donovan of 
the very successful Rustic Cuff, Kelly Scott of Clarehouse, and others too many to mention 
in this article.  So many local women are motivators for us and many of them are in our 
wonderful Sisterhood.  A very heartwarming project for another year is the Messages 
Project, which provides books and videos to children whose mothers are in prison.  We 
brought many books, and these are in turn are given to the mothers who read them to their 
children and a video is made and then sent with the book to the children.  Some of these 
children seldom get to see their mothers and it a blessing for moms and children to interact 
in this way.  A fun Mystery Luncheon was held at the home of Mary Murphy and we were 
given a tutorial on accessing EBay, Pinterest and other sited followed by a craft project 
resulting in repurposing old wine bottles for our home.  Many exciting things are in the 
planning.  We are pleased to be sending three sisters to the National Convention in San 
Diego.  We pray for God's blessing on our wonderful Sisterhood and send hugs to all. - 
Dorothy Doll 
 
OK Beta  
"Rush" defines what we have been doing this year! Not just in inviting prospects to become 
new sisters, but in our lifestyle.  Who would have thought "retirement" could be so busy?  
Many of us are retired and some of our newest rushes are still working.  We are excited to 
have four young women studying to become our sisters.  What a thrill to welcome younger, 
happy, smiling faces to join us older ones and our older, smiling faces!  Members-to-be 
include Carol Hanson, Linda Shoemake, Jane VanDeGrift and Angela Walling.  They are 
jumping in at full speed, as are our members who just joined last year.  Spring brings our 
two moneymaking projects - the flower sale and garage sale to finance scholarships and 
our Literacy and Civic projects.  We have had, are having and will have lots of projects, 
book reviews, outings and eatingôs going on.  Join us, we'll welcome you with open arms 
and put you to work! ï Wilma Cabaniss 
 

OK Delta  
OK Delta has been having many dinners at meetings and many good times.  We 
completed our school projects at the beginning of the school year and always enjoy doing 
that project.  We have had some interesting programs - "Nepal-Island or Country" and 
"The Help".  We are now working on supplies for the Hope Mommy's Store and Hope 
Ministry that serve the needs of new mothers and the homeless.  Looking forward to the 
remainder of this sorority year - we will always miss Joenita Burns. ï Shirley West 
 

OK Epsilon  
Greetings and love from your Epsilon Sisters.  As you know Effie's husband Don passed 
away suddenly.  He will be missed as we always enjoyed seeing him when we met at 
Effie's home.  Please keep Effie and her family in your prayers.  Our Rush meeting in 
February was attended by 2 prospective ladies.  They both said they had a wonderful time 
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and would think about joining.  One of the attendees came to another meeting in April so 
we are hoping she is seriously considering becoming a member.  Our annual fundraiser of 
making enchiladas was also held in April.  Ten of our chapter members were on hand to 
cook, fill and wrap tortillas for approximately 120 dozen orders.  This is always a fun time 
and this year was no exception.  We have received rave reviews from this year's efforts.  
Of course, we are looking forward to Spring Board and seeing many of our dear Sisters.  
You will get a sneak peek of our presentation of our bid for the National Convention 2019 
that will be held in Oklahoma City.  Finally, four of our members from Epsilon will be 
attending National in San Diego in June and are really excited to see all those attending.  
Annette Myers has been working her little fingers to the bone making her famous badges 
to sell at National.  They sell fast so be sure to get yours first thing. ï Marge Washam-
President submitted for Effie Ray 
 
OK Zeta  
Greetings and love from your Oklahoma Zeta Sisters.  We are having a sweet year of 
fellowship...however; we are at the ages of retirement and travel.  One couldn't think it 
would be busier than when our children were little, but it is.  We have all really enjoyed 
exploring this great history of the First Ladies of the United States.  Many book reports and 
interesting facts that we didn't know.  We have those reading at the Elementary Schools; 
and those who attend many gala events that benefit the Educational system in Oklahoma.  
We are collecting socks and blankets for those in need, to be delivered in May.  As always, 
we just enjoy being together.  In light and Sisterly love ï Marti Kelly 
 
OK Kappa  
OK Kappa's have enjoyed unwinding after hosting our first convention.  We have done a 
wine tasting and learned about the wine making process, eaten out, and done a painting 
class.  We are looking forward to our girl's weekend when we go to Waco, TX to stay at 
the Gorman House from the show Fixer Upper.  We plan to shop until we drop at the 
Magnolia House Silos and wherever else we can find.  It is sure to be a great weekend.  
We also can't wait for the arrival of Heather's baby girl in May. ï Susan Kimery 
 
TX Beta  
Texas Beta has recently lost two members, Karen Given, who moved up north, and our 
dear sweet Loretta Meason, who passed away in January.  Bettye Green has moved to 
McKinney to be nearer her daughter, so she's about one hour away from us now.  Despite 
the loss of two members, we keep trying to increase our numbers.  At least, we have some 
prospects in mind.  We are excited that we are expecting six sisters to attend Spring Board 
and even more excited that we may have seven attending the Royal Affaire in San Diego. 
ï Sandy Mayfield 
 
TX Zeta  
Texas Zeta girls are still serving their community and one another.  Sister Darlene had 
good success this year with scholarship applicants and we are hopeful one of those 
chosen will have the benefit and opportunity afforded by this scholarship.  The best literacy 
project for our chapter is our READ to REED Program.  The TX Zeta Sisters who are not 
employed read weekly to Reed Elementary First Grade Students and the students are 
encouraged to read back to the sisters.  Those who are employed and do not have the 
opportunity for hands on experience, are providing the books for the wonderful adventure 
in reading.  Our Rush Event held in the home of Jan Coles was hosted by Kay Dungan.  
This event gave us the opportunity to know and share with Giedra Brittigan, who will soon 
be the Little Sister of Patti East.  We are so excited about this soon to be member.  
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Sometimes just a quiet word whispered in a listening ear is all it takes.  Texas Zeta is 
growing and changing.  Soon our Neva will move to St. Louis to live with her daughter and 
while we all be so very sad, I know this is the perfect plan for Neva. ï Sheron Braden. 
 
TX Nu    
Texas Nu chapter is excited about the 33rd National Convention "A Royal Affaire" in San 
Diego, California.  Texas Nu is happy to have our own Jane Harrell running for the office of 
National Vice President.  Texas Nu meetings have been filled with many wonderful 
programs and outside speakers.  In November, we celebrated Sister Billie Read's 60th 
anniversary in Sorority at the Anniversary dinner.  We have been working on the Taygeta 
Fall 2017 Convention "Sounds of Lubbock".  Co-chairs Jane Harrell and Lana Corcoran 
have secured the hotel including rooms, meals, meeting rooms and entertainments for the 
upcoming fun times from October 27-29, 2017.  Come see your Texas Nu sisters in West 
Texas. ï Veronyka Vance 
 

DECEASED SISTERS -  IN LOVING MEMORY 

 
 
 
 

NATIONAL MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATION 
 

IN MEMORY OF: 
     Norman Young by Mae Dell Young  
     LaDonna Allen by Christine Durbin  
     Helga Greiner by Taygeta Province  
     Helga Greiner by Sheron Braden  
     Willa Jean Brown by Sheron Braden  
     Joenita Burns by Oklahoma Beta Chapter, Oklahoma Delta Chapter, Billie Ruth Shields  
        Eunice Barnes, Taygeta Province 
     Loretta Meason by Sheron Braden, Taygeta Province 
     Marjorie Howard by Taygeta Province 
IN HONOR OF: 
     Taygeta province Officers by Oklahoma Zeta Chapter 
     Becky Cooper, Taygeta Province President by Texas Nu Chapter 
     Becky Cooper, Taygeta Province President by Oklahoma Beta Chapter 
     Texas Zeta Chapter by Darlene Meineke 
     Celaeno Province Board by Becky Kueffer     
     Sterope Province Board by Becky Kueffer 
     Taygeta Province Board by Becky Kueffer 
IN LIEU OF GIFTS: 
     Taygeta Province Board  
IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS CARDS: 
     Oklahoma Delta Chapter 
     Kansas Alpha Chapter 
 

 

Teresa Heald, Life Member, KS Alpha               November 18, 2016 
Joenita Burns, Member, Oklahoma Delta               December 26, 2016  
Loretta Meason, Member, Texas Beta               January 20, 2017 
Martha Humphrey, Member, Ohio Mu               February 17, 2017 
Marjorie Howard, Life Member, Texas Zeta                    March 1, 2017  
Nelda ñSusieò Sidesinger, Life Member, KS Alpha          March 13, 2017  
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MARIE MILLER GRAHAM MEMORIAL FUND DONATIONS 
                          

IN HONOR OF:                          
     Alcyone Province Board by Becky Kueffer 
 

NATIONAL ENDOWMENT FUND 
IN HONOR OF: 
     Electra Province Board by Becky Kueffer  
 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  NEW PLEDGES SINCE JULY 2016 
           Julia Ourecky   Nebraska Eta 
           Sy Chounramany  Kansas Beta 
           Atlanta Welch-McNeil Oklahoma Kappa 
           Tiffany Welker  Oklahoma Kappa 
           Betty Jameson  Kansas Beta 
           Shanna Roberson  Kansas Beta 
           Marsha Hamm   Indiana Kappa 
           Carol Hanson             Oklahoma Beta 
  Linda Schumate  Oklahoma Beta 
  Ricki Rebarger  Indiana Eta 
  Angelia Walling  Oklahoma Beta 
  Janie Van De Grift  Oklahoma Beta 
  Giedra Brittigan  Texas Zeta 
  Mariah Kohrt             Nebraska Eta 
 

Make it a point to look at the Delta Theta Chi website and Facebook sites daily/weekly 
www.facebook.com 

Delta Theta Chi ïSisters  
Delta Theta Chi 

 
Be sure to read the updated guideline 

More information at 
www.deltathetachi.org 

 
NEW WEBMAVENS 

Candace Moore and Gail Allen, KS Kappa  
 

 

50 YEAR MEMBERS 2017 

Mary Ellen Turner, Indiana Kappa 

Virginia Stull, Ohio Mu 

Eunice Barnes, Oklahoma Delta 

Marilyn Krahn, Texas Nu 

 

70 YEAR MEMBER 2017 
Marjorie Sines, Indiana Gamma 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.deltathetachi.org/
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HOPE YOU ARE YOU COMING 
….. 

2017 National Convention in San Diego, California     
                                                                                     Canôt wait to be thereé  
 
 
 
 
 
 

2015 – 2017 National Pleiad Committees 
 

   Janelle Clark, KS Alpha             Electra Province Trustee, Chair  
       Jclark4552@sbcglobal.net  

   Ruth Enyeart, CA Omicron    Alycone Province Representative 
        Ruthi.enyeart@gmail.com 

   Connie Schwering, IN Kappa    Celaeno Province Representative 
        C.schwering@comcast.net 

   Mary Kreager, NE Zeta             Electra Province Representative 
            Mkreager3@cox.net   

   Helen Belcher, OH Mu     Sterope Province Representative 
 
   Jan Coles, TX Zeta     Taygeta Province Representative 

         Jan.coles@verizon.net 
 

THANK YOU for your hard work, dedication and promptness. 
THANK YOU for serving your Province at the National Pleiad Representative. 

YOU ARE SO APPRECIATED  
-Janelle Clark, Chair 

 
Thank you Sister President Becky Kueffer for… 

         Putting our óducksô in a row  

  AND allowing us to óclownô around. 

                                                                        
                    
                                                                            Weôre going to miss you.  - NEC 

         It is promising to be a chilling      
             “Royale Affaire” 
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